
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 Gina Mykleseth       441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU  
campus. All sacramental events take place at 

St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

MY TWO CENTS by Fr. Don                                                                July 10, 2016 
 

   I want to highlight some information which you may have missed if you don’t read the 
bulletin from cover to cover each week.  These are great offerings to consider: 
   “Catholics  & Politics”  A year ago a large number of parishioners joined the “Catholic 
Advocacy Network” which is an arm of the Minnesota Catholic Conference of Bishops.  The 
Network uses email and other social media to spread the word on pending legislation and 
how we, as Catholics, can make a difference in the political process.  Registration cards are 
available in the parking lot entrance.  Fill in the card (or go online) and toss it in the weekend 
collection, drop off at the parish, or mail in yourself.  For any questions on the Network, 
check out the website at MNCC.org or give me a call. 
   “Strengthened by the Presence of Christ Retreat.”  This is a Thursday through Saturday 
retreat for Moms and Daughters and is held August 4-6 at the Franciscan Retreat Center in 
Hankinson, North Dakota.  The Nuns who live at the center are great and will be part of the 
retreat experience.  A flyer with more info is posted in the narthex and/or call Eleri at 701-
331-3813.  This has been an annual event for several years and has been very well received 
by attendee’s. 
   “Your Help is Needed!”   Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us?  We would love to call on them, so please be our eyes and ears so that 
these folks don’t fall through the cracks!  Often times the only way we are notified of a need 
is through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant or unable to contact us 
themselves.  If you know of someone, call Blake Quick at the Parish Office, 441-4907 and a 
visit will be arranged.   
   “Prayer at Planned Parenthood.”  Our next gathering for prayer at the Planned 
Parenthood office here in Bemidji is this coming Saturday, July 16th from 10-11am.  If we 
don’t speak up and show up, who will? 
   “World Wide Marriage Encounter.”   Let the love of Christ fill your marriage with new 
life!  World Wide Marriage Encounter has been around for years giving couples a weekend 
experience to be together and experience Christ within the Sacrament they share.  The dates 
and locations include:  Sept. 30-Oct. 2 in Mankato, MN, Oct. 7-9 in Buffalo, MN, and Dec.  
2-4 in Hermantown, MN.  Early registration is highly recommended.  For more info visit the 
website:  northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & Missy at applications@northmnwwme.org or 
call888-455-3496. 
   Keep in your prayers the many Catholic Christians (and all Christians) who are facing 
death each day in the Middle East. The reports do not always make the headlines but the 
suffering continues.  Modern day martyrs killed because of their faith in Christ. 
  

Thought for the Week: 
Happiness is a direction, not a place. 



Monday, July 11 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Herman & Ottilia Kueber Family Members     

Tuesday, July 12 
  6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Deacon Matt Schmitz        

Wednesday, July 13 
  8:30 AM Mass: +John Pogatchnik 
 

Thursday, July 14 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Barb Pritschet 
10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place: Special Intentions for VernaMae 

and +Roger Lehmann 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine) 
 

Friday, July 15 
 No Daily Mass Today 
 

Saturday, July 16 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Veronica Brown 
  5:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Sunday, July 17 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Joe Neumann 
  9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Ilene Johanneson 
11:00 AM Mass: +Joseph Malone 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Lucille Hendricks 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For July 11 to July 17 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of July 11 to July 17 

Monday, July 11 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Tuesday, July 12 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Bible Study “Mary, A Biblical Walk With the Blessed 

Mother “ (Social Hall) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, July 13 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)          

Thursday, July 14 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM  RCIA & Beyond- Jesus, The Way, The Truth, and The Life 

(St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:00 PM Steubenvile Information Mtg (Social Hall)        

Friday, July 15 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
  4:00 PM Jeff Jubinville/Kathryn Statton Wedding 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, July 16 
  3:00 PM Terry Kuzel/Lynnette Flage Wedding 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, July 17 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Holy Hour (Chapel) 
  4:00 PM ABC Event (Rectory) 

Monday, July 11 
● Is 1:10-17 
● Ps 50:8-9,16b-17,21,23 
● Mt 10:34-11:1 
 

Tuesday, July 12 
● Is 7:1-9 
● Ps 48:2-8 
● Mt 11:20-24 
 

Wednesday, July 13 
   ● Is 10:5-7,13b-16 
   ● Ps 94:5-10,14-15 
   ● Mt 11:25-27 
 

   Thursday, July 14 
● Is 26:7-9,12,16-19 
● Ps 102:13-14ab,15-21 
● Mt 11:28-30 

Friday, July 15 
● Is 38:1-6,21-22,7-8 
● Ps Is 38:10-12,16 
● Mt 12:1-8 
 

 

Saturday, July 16 
● Mi 2:1-5 
● Ps 10:1-4,14 
● Mt 12:14-21 
 

Sunday, July 17 
● Gn 18:1-10a 
● Ps 15:2-5 
● Col 1:24-28 
● Lk 10:38-42 

Everyone is raving about the 
ABC events! There are only 8 
days left to sign up for one of 
the BBQ’s. See the schedule 
in this bulletin for available 
dates! 

ABC 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on August 7.  Please call the Parish  
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Barbara Schwartz, Jeanne Parker, and Dan 
Senger, nephew of Fran Miller. May they find rest 
and peace, and may their families find comfort in 
God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE  

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2016 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
 

July 13 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Dr. Beverly Everett, organ 
 

St. Bartholomew’s Episcopal Church 
1800 Irvine Avenue NW 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. 
Lunch will be available following the recital . 
 

Cost to be announced. 

Teaching Position Open at St. Philip’s School 
 

St. Philip’s School has an opening for a math teacher. This is a part
-time position requiring a valid Minnesota teaching license or a 
baccalaureate degree from an accredited institution. Interested 
individuals should send a letter of application, resume, and three 
letters of recommendation to Carol Rettinger, Principal, St. Philip’s 
School, 702 Beltrami Avenue NW, Bemidji, MN 56601, or to 
crettinger@stphilipsbemidji.org. by July 15, 2016. 

SECOND COLLECTION THIS WEEKEND 
 

In the second collection today, we are supporting Pope Francis  
in his charitable works. The Peter’s Pence Collection is taken up 
worldwide to support our brothers and sisters on the margins of 
society, including victims of war, oppression, and natural disasters. 
In this Jubilee Year of Mercy, the collection is an opportunity to 
join with Pope Francis and be a witness of charity to our suffering 
brothers and sisters. Please be generous in today’s collection. 

It’s not too late to register for Cave Quest VBS –  
August 1 – 5, 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
 

At Cave Quest VBS, kids learn one important Bible 
Point each day, and it’s reinforced through Bible 
adventures, Saint Cards, songs, snacks and crafts 
that help children know more about Christ’s light!  
Registration Forms are available at the Parish  
Office and in the Narthex. Cave Quest is for children 3 (by  
September 1, 2015) through 4th Grade (2015-2016 school year).  
Contact Kris for additional information – 441-4944.  

CATHOLICS & POLITICS 
A year ago a large group of parishioners joined the “Catholic 
Advocacy Network” which is an arm of the Minnesota Catho-
lic Conference of Bishops.  The Network uses email and other 
social media to spread the word on pending legislation and 
how we, as Catholics, can make a difference in the political 
process.  Registration cards are available in the parking lot 
entrance.  Fill in the card (or go online) and toss it in the 
weekend collection, drop off at the parish, or mail in yourself.  
For any questions on the Network, check out the website at 
MNCC.org or contact Fr. Don. 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“With our eyes fixed on Jesus and his merciful gaze, we 
experience the love of the Most Holy Trinity. The mission 
Jesus received from the Father was that of revealing the 
mystery of divine love in its fullness.”   ~ Pope Francis  

Prayer at Planned Parenthood 
 

Our next parish sponsored gathering at the local Planned 
Parenthood office is set for Saturday, July 16 from 10 to 11 AM. 
Everyone is welcome to come and give silent, prayerful witness to 
the right to life our Constitution guarantees but which has been 
discarded by abortion on demand. 
 

The local office of Planned Parenthood refers those seeking an 
abortion to abortion mills in Fargo, the Cities, etc.  We pray for the 
women and men who find themselves in difficult or unplanned 
pregnancies and ask God to touch their hearts…and save the life 
of the child they carry. We also pray the employees have a heart. Excerpt 5 of 5 from Abortion – Question It! (Flyer), Why Life? – 

A youth division of American Life League; www.all.org/
whylife.htm 
 

They say:  Abortion is a simple, safe medical procedure.   
 Reality Check:  Complications from abortion include 
blood clots, hemorrhaging, infection, cut or torn cervix, 
perforated uterus, pelvic inflammatory disease, infertility, 
and even death. 

 

Next silent hour of prayer at Planned Parenthood:   
Saturday, July 16; 10-11 AM.  

CALLING ALL GARDENERS! 
 

If you have a love of gardening and are willing to share 
your talent, we know where you can put that talent to use… 
There are several gardens on the St. Philip’s campus that 
need attention throughout the 
summer. This would include weeding 
and thinning out of overgrown 
plants where needed. If you are 
interested in “adopting a flowerbed”, 
please contact the Parish Office and 
one will be assigned to you, 444-
4262. Thank you for your desire to 
keep St. Philip’s beautiful! 



Week #1 
Contributions  
(received the  

weekend  
of 7/3/2016) 

Envelopes  $   12,996.31 
EFT Env.  $     6,752.50 
Loose Plate  $     2,176.12 
Children’s      $          65.90 
Total                 $  21,990.83 
 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #1)   

 Amount Contributed   
 Envelopes   $    19,748.81 
 Loose Plate  $      2,176.12 
 Children’s  $           65.90 
 Total                 $   21,990.83 
 

 YTD Budget   $   16,725.00 
 

   (131.48% of budget) 

STEWARDSHIP 
~ A HABIT OF 
THE HEART 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

DEVELOPMENT~STEWARDSHIP 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  Jul 2            5:30 PM               354_____    
 Jul 3             7:30 AM                238_____ 
 Jul 3           9:00 AM             535_____ 
 Jul 3           11:00 AM                           424   _ _ 
   Jul 3                         6:30 PM                                   49_____ 

EFT (Electronic Fund Transfer) Payment Option 
My husband and I started using EFT for our Sunday offertory gifts when our three boys were quite young. My memory of that 
time of life is hazy at best. Getting the family ready to go to Mass was similar to running a three ring circus. Success was 
measured by showing up (not too late) with three clean boys wearing (somewhat) clean clothes. We hit this measure of almost 
half of the time. On really good weeks, Bob and I would also have time to write a check to put in our offertory envelope. Trust me, 
this was more of a going through the motions process than it was a heartfelt gift of thanksgiving for all He has bestowed on us.  
About the time we committed  to using our  Crockpot for family meals, we decided to give EFT a try. For us, EFT was a great 
option. It moved us from sporadic giving to planned giving.  Once each year, we take a serious look at our Sunday offertory 
giving. We evaluate our current giving rate, we prayerfully consider what God desires for us to do going forward, we talk about it 
together, and we make a decision for the next year. Our giving actually matches our intention because EFT takes out all the 
obstacles. It’s easy! I love it! If you’re interested in giving it a try, simply fill out the form. Completed forms can be dropped in the 
collection basket or dropped off at the parish office. If you ever want to change the amount of your EFT, just follow-up with 
Deacon Kermit. EFT givers are invited to put an “I Give Electronically” card into the collection basket if they so desire. If you have 
any questions regarding EFT, please let me know. Thanks! - Maggie McCalip 218-441-4906 mmccalip@stphilipsbemidji.org 

AUTHORIZATION OF ELECTRONIC FUND TRANFER SUNDAY OFFERTORY ST. PHILIP’S CHURCH, BEMIDJI MN 
I authorize the following to be automatically deducted from my checking/savings account. This authorization will remain in effect until further notice. 

   $__________ Once a month on the 5th of each month, effective __________ 

   $__________ Once a month on the 20th of each month, effective __________ 

  $__________ Twice  a month on the 5th and the 20th of each month, effective __________ 
 

(NAME OF FINANCIAL INSTITUTION) 

(ADDRESS OF FINANCIAL INSTITUTION)     CITY, STATE ZIP  

(ACCOUNT NUMBER)                                                       (BANK ROUTING NUMBER)  

I hereby authorize The Church of St. Philip and the bank named above to initiate entries to my checking/savings account. This authority will re-
main in effect until I notify you or the bank in writing to cancel it in such time as to afford the bank a reasonable opportunity to act on it. I can 
stop payment of any entry by notifying you or my bank 3 days before my account is charged. I can have the amount of any erroneous charge 
immediately credited to my account up to 15 days following issuance of my bank statement or 46 days after posting, whichever occurs first. 
 

(NAME)     (SIGNATURE)     (DATE) 

q Checking 
q Savings (Check one)  
 

(9 digit # found on bottom left of check 
between the symbols |:  |:) 

 

Check Us Out on Social Media! 
St. Philip’s is now on Facebook and Twitter! 
Don’t forget to stop by our Facebook page 
at St Philips Catholic Church and give us a 
like! Keep in touch with everything going 
on at the Parish, and even learn about the 
Saint of the Day! 
 

Follow us on Twitter @StPhilipsBJI and use 
#StPhilipsBJI on all your posts to help spread the Word of Jesus 
Christ on Social Media! 



Parish Office Summer Hours: 
 

Monday through Thursday:  8:30 AM - 5 PM 
Friday:  8:30 AM - 4 PM 

ABC 
All-American 

Burgers & Brats 
Conversation & Chatter  

 

Join Father Chuck and fellow parishioners for a  
backyard barbecue and tour of the rectory.  

Event Agenda 
1. Tour Rectory 

2. Eat Delicious Food 
3. Ask Fr. Chuck Questions 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

Space is limited to 20 people per ABC event.   
Sign-up by going online to 

www.stphilipsbemidji.org or calling the  
Parish Office at 444-4262. 

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in 
praying for all newly married couples & those 
preparing for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony: 
 

Matthew Murray & Nicole Pederson 
Exchange of Vows on August 12, 2016 
 

John Landsteiner & Kelsey Bretschneider 
Exchange of Vows on August 27, 2016 
 

James Fluey & Chelsea Lauderbaugh 
Exchange of Vows on September 8, 2016 
 

Norman Ricard & Jill Masten 
Exchange of Vows on November 26, 2016 

Only 8 Events Remaining! 
Reserve your spot today! 

THANK YOU MEALS ON WHEELS VOLUNTEERS!   
The following delivered meals to the homebound this past  
week: Kell Lovell Nancy Goodman, Donna Poppenberg, Dick 
Robinson, Bob Pohl, Don Pohl, Alyson Berg and Riley Berg. We 
greatly appreciate your willingness to give of your time to this 
important ministry of our parish. 
 

St. Philip’s Parish, along with approximately 11 other churches  
in Bemidji, deliver meals for one week 4 to 5 times per year.   
The program is sponsored by the Senior Nutrition Program 
located in the Bemidji Senior Center. 
 

Our next scheduled week is September 19-23.  If you are 
interested or want more information leave a message with  
Flavia-444-6694. 

ABC Event Date Remaining Spots 
Sun. July 17 4:00-5:30 pm Filled 

Tues. July 19 5:30-7:00 pm 14 spots remaining 

Wed. July 20 5:30-7:00 pm 13 spots remaining 

Thur. July 21 5:30-7:00 pm 10 spots remaining 

Wed. July 27 5:30-7:00 pm 2 spots remaining 

Thur. Aug. 4 5:30-7:00 pm 15 spots remaining 

Sun. Aug . 7 12:00-1:30 pm 14 spots remaining 

Sat. Aug. 13 6:30-8:00 pm 14 spots remaining 



Pilgrimage to Ireland! 
 

Join Fr. Craig Vasek November 14-23 2016 as he leads you  
on a 10 day pilgrimage to the Emerald Isle. Irish seanachie (story-teller) 
Batt Burns will be your guide for this local immersion experience where he 
will enchant you with the stories and tales of Irish folklore. Learn how to 
Irish set-dance to traditional Irish music, meet locals as they welcome you 
into their hometown and share stories over a pint of Guinness!  Also visit 
the most famous sites of Ireland including the Ring of Kerry, Muckross 
House, the Blarney Castle, Ireland's National Marian Shrine of Knock, 
Ballintubber Abbey, Rock of Cashel, the Book of Kells, St. Patrick's Cathe-
dral and much more! This once-in-a-lifetime tour will take you through the 
landscape of a country whose history and culture instantly captivate the 
heart and soul while the people of this storied land call you one of their 
own. $3,999 includes all tours, daily Mass, daily breakfast, most dinners, 4 
star hotels, flight/air taxes. Call Corporate Travel for details: 313-565-8888 
ext 121 or 150 or visit us online at www.ctscentral.net  

Pilgrimage to Italy! 
Fr. Adam Hamness invites you to join him on a 10 
day pilgrimage to Italy from January 12 to 21, 
2017. He will be visiting the exciting sites in Ven-
ice, Florence, Assisi, and Rome. The cost of this 
experience will include eight nights’ accommoda-
tions at 4 star hotels, daily breakfast, four dinners, 
luxury motor coach for airport transfers in Italy 
and sightseeing, local guides, sightseeing and 
entrance fees according to itinerary, Daily Mass in 
unique & historical churches, round rip airfare out 
of Grand Forks, hotel, & city taxes and fees. For 
the detailed itinerary and costs for this trip, visit 
www.ctscentral.net and continue to: Pilgrimages, 
Italy, then on to Fr. Adam Hamness’ pilgrimage. 

Director of the Office of Youth Ministry and Catechesis 
The Diocese of Crookston is seeking a full time Director of the Office of Youth Ministry and Catechesis. This office serves the 
pastors, parish youth ministers and parish directors of religious education and formation. The candidate is a voice in the diocese 
for our young people. The candidate will coordinate all diocesan youth activities (camps, rallies, trainings, etc.) with the assistance 
of parish employees and volunteers. The candidate will also conduct training sessions for catechesis in parishes. We are seeking a 
candidate with an educational background and experience in the areas of youth ministry and religious education. The qualifying 
candidate needs to be a practicing Catholic who has an understanding of the teachings of the Catholic Church and desires to 
promote them. Send resume and references to: Jim Clauson, Diocese of Crookston, PO Box 610, Crookston, MN. 56716 or email: 
jclauson@crookston.org. 

ARE YOU SOMEONE OR DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO… 
 

Ø Has expressed an interest in becoming Catholic? 
Ø Has a child over the age of seven who has not been baptized? 
Ø Was baptized Catholic as a child, but has not celebrated the Sacraments of Confirmation 

and/or Eucharist? 
 

Then, the RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) is for you! 
 
Adults from all faith traditions or no religious background at all are welcome to participate in our 
process of instruction designed especially for the needs and lifestyles of busy people. We offer an 
opportunity to come together in a small group to learn more about the Catholic faith. Sessions focus 
on the teachings and experience of the Church, and prepare individuals to come into full 
communion with the Catholic Church when they’re ready. 
 
Classes meet twice each month, on Thursdays at 6:30 PM, in the St. Kateri Room. The same class 
is repeated 3 days later on the following Sunday at 10:15 AM. The classes are offered year-round 
and You may join the classes at any time. We are dedicated to meeting the needs of each 
individual, wherever you may be in your faith journey. 
 
We invite you to participate in the process with your questions, your insights and your faith story, in 
a warm, welcoming setting. There are no fees and all materials are provided at no charge. 
 
For information please call the Parish Office and ask for the RCIA program at (218) 444-4262, or: 

 
Deacon Kermit Erickson  kerickson@stphilipsbemidji.org (218) 441-4903 
Robb Naylor   rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org   (218) 441-4904 
 

St. Philip’s Catholic Church - RCIA Program 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of July 16/17 

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org / 218-441-4905. 

  
 Jul 16, 5:30 PM 

 Sixteenth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Jul 17, 7:30 AM 
Sixteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Jul 17, 9:00 AM 
Sixteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Jul 17, 11:00 AM 
Sixteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

Jul 17, 6:30 PM 
Sixteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Connie Aagard Joann Gardner Maryhelen Chadwick Blake Quick (sub req.) 

LECTOR 
Joe Czapiewski 
Joanna Ferraro 

Sue Bruns 
Elizabeth Upgren 

Phil Hodapp 
Marilynne Hodapp 

Carol Rettinger 
Laura Hansen 

Blake Quick (sub req.) 
Susan Baird 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Matt  Deacon Matt  Deacon Kermit  Deacon Matt  HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 
Taylor Hanevold 
Alex Hartmann 
Evelyn Cordts 

Gabby Johnson 
Matthew Arel 
Abby Arel 

Charlie Maus 
Sam Maus 
Josef Lalli 

Max Louvar 
Paul Louvar 
Lily Larson 

Mateja Dreyer 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

NOVICE  
ALTAR SERVER 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN Deacon Matt  Deacon Matt Deacon Kermit Deacon Matt HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Cyndy Scanlan 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Deborah Millard 
Heidi Hiscock 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Barry Karpinski 
April Boucher 
Dale Dewitt 
Brad Arel 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Amy Bofferding 
Doug Gish 
Joann Gardner 
George Gardner 
Ashlea McMartin 
Dan Shea 
Louise Gish 
Rachelle Hayes 
Cathy Lalli 

Courtney Haskins 
Jane Baukol 
Pat Kelly 
Jennifer Noble 
Carol Rettinger 
Kimberley Gourneau 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Ashley Anderson (sub 
req.) 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Dave Hiscock 
Terri Chmielewski 
Glen Laginess 
HELP NEEDED 

Gary Bruns 
Matt Dockendorf 
James Wiltse 
HELP NEEDED 

David Maus 
Del Hager 
Kirk Malkowski 
Bob Schlichting 

Aidan Chadwick 
John Chadwick 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Dianne Dockendorf 
Matt Dockendorf 

Marilynne Hodapp 
Phil Hodapp 
Cathy Lalli 
Sharon Holmgren 

Jackie Gibbons 
Nate Gibbons 
Marilyn Sundrud 
Gail Haubrich 

  

GREETER 
Lisa Freise 
Barbara Passeri 

Wayne Dondelinger 
Patricia Hadrava 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Mary Kinsella 
Wanda Doty 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Michelle Sand Karen Merschman HELP NEEDED 









 


